
 
  

 

 
    

   
        

 
 

   
    

  
  

  
 

  
 

 

 

   

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

      

 
    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           
    

 
  
 

 
  

  
 

  

UPDATE: Chancellor's Office Revised Regional 
and Local SWP Incentive Funding (17%) 

June 18, 2019 

TO: LAOCRC Governance Council and Presidents 
FROM: LAOCRC Executive Director 
RE: Revised Regional Share Strong Workforce Program Incentive Funding Allocations (17%) 

Greetings LAOCRC Colleagues, here is a snapshot of the Chancellor’s Office’s update on the Revised 
Regional Share of Strong Workforce Program Incentive Funds (the link at the bottom provides details for 
local revisions as well). Please note that no action is needed for 2017-2018 or 2018-2019 budgets, as 
the increases and/or reductions will be reflected in our 2019-2020 allocations. It’s our understanding 
that there was a miscalculations with metrics for certificates and degrees and I am waiting for further 
clarification from colleagues at the Chancellor’s Office, and will provide you with more clarity once I 
receive answers 

I anticipate receiving the final 2019-2020 allocations by the end of June. Below is a summary of each 
county’s net increase/reduction to its 2019-2020 allocations. Once the actual 2019-2020 allocations are 
released, I can provide an update on the impact we will have to our pre-approved regional project 
budgets. We will have ample amount of time make any necessary adjustments and can discuss final 
allocations at the July business meeting. 

Los Angeles County Orange County 

2017-2018 
Increase 

2018-2019 
Reduction 

2019-2020 
Net Increase 

2017-2018 
Reduction 

2018-2019 
Increase 

2019-2020 
Net Reduction 

$206,675.00 -$193,480.00 $13,195.00 -$271,507.00 $171,575.00 -$99,932.00 

Exhibit 2 below summarizes increases and reductions for each regional consortium. 

To view the impact to your district’s Local Strong Workforce Program Incentive Funding 
Allocation, please click here for the details. 

The LA and OC Directors have shared this information with your Vice Presidents and voting members, 
and your executive assistants have been blind-copied. 

Adriene "Alex" Davis, Ed.D. 
Rancho Santiago Community College District 
2323 N. Broadway, Suite 328 
Santa Ana, CA 92706 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1F2tw5v3YJJe5il-HkV6urOIgb1ozmeSB
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1F2tw5v3YJJe5il-HkV6urOIgb1ozmeSB

